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Next Meeting Reminder

Date: September 8th

Location: Lynne Ruedy’s home

14 Woodhollow Irvine, CA 92604 

Contact Information: Tel: 949-552-6071 

Email: kenruedy@cox.net

Time: 6:45 PM

Activity: Athena Luncheon preparation and Entertainment Books Fundraising information

Upcoming Events

Race for the Cure

Date: September 26, 2004

Location: Survivors Booth

Fashion Island, Newport Beach 

Time: 6:00 AM- 10:00 AM 

If you are interested in Volunteering for this great event please forward your completed Pre-Race & Race Day Volunteer Applications to Sheri Johnson. Volunteer Applications due by August 15th
If anyone is interested in joining the Zeta Tau Alpha team on race day you can register online our team number is 250.

Group Coordinator Contact: Sheri Johnson

Email: zetateacher@yahoo.com

Mail to: 6759 Tahiti Dr., Cypress CA 90630

[image: image2.wmf] 


Meeting Highlights:

August 12th was our Dinner at Maggiano’s with the Long Beach Alumnae Chapter. There was a great turnout from both Alumnae groups making it a wonderful opportunity to meet our Zeta Sisters that live so near. The food selections were delicious Caesar and Italian salad, meat lasagna, broccoli fettuccini, and to top it off cheesecake and crème brule for desert. This was a sisterhood event that we should definitely plan on having again. 

Wine Tasting Recap
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Federation Group Dues

Special Thanks to Melanie for organizing the Fabulous Wine tasting Experience. The Wine Train departed from the Green residence on Saturday July 10th 9:30am and we arrived in Sunny Temecula at our first stop at the beautiful Churon Winery around 11:00am for tasting (although we had plenty of mimosas for breakfast already). Next stop was the lovely Ponte Family Winery for a tasting and private tour. Our guide explained the process of wine making from choosing the grapes to barrel storage and answered several questions which helped us all better understand wine making in general. Ponte is a new Winery with great wines almost everyone bought a bottle or two or three. For lunch the group opened their picnic baskets and ate outside the South Coast Winery then followed lunch with a taste of what South Coast had to offer. South Coast Winery was not completely finished with their construction but from the looks of it, it will be quite a place when it’s complete. Then came the dilemma…the group had several options for the last stop of the Wine Train however after visiting a few smaller Wineries the group voted on heading over to Stewart Cellars Winery for the last sip of the day. The Stewart Cellars Winery had a great selection of Reds and again plenty of bottles were purchased among them wine and marinated olives. 

As the last drop was sipped and the last bottle was purchased the Wine Train departed for home. It was a wonderful Saturday in So. California. We are so lucky to have access to such great Wineries in our own back yard I can’t wait for next year!
Recruitment:

The new Membership recruitment mailers for the 2004-2005 year have been designed. They will include the Calendar of Events that was decided on at the June Calendar planning and a Member update form to join our NOC Chapter. Samples will be available at the September meeting. 4-5 volunteers are needed in helping with the mailers (folding, stapling and labeling) please contact Monica Lopez at lopezmoni@hotmail.com if you are interested.

Fundraising:

Entertainment 2005 books are arriving SOON!  The cost of the OC edition remains at the bargain price of just $35!!  Books will be available at the September 8th meeting!!  If you are unable to make it and would like to purchase or sell books, contact Debbie. Remember, these books are fun and EASY gifts to give for birthdays, Christmas, graduations, retirements, housewarmings, anniversaries, Boss' Day (October)...the possibilities are endless!!  Other editions are available, too...even out-of-state!!! 

Contact Information: Debbie Grabosky

Tel: 714-738-5115 

Email: orange44@adelphia.net.  
Alumnae/Collegiate News

Plans for an Eta Psi reunion are under way. The Reunion is planned to take place in San Luis Obispo on the weekend of August 21st. If you are interested in attending or know an Eta Psi Alumnae please contact Janet Turner Pitcher at mpitcher@san.rr.com. 
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Officer Training Part One
Special thanks to Rondi Werner for organizing an informative Officer Training, and Sylvia Contreras for hosting the event in her home. Anna LoCoco, Robyn Carpenter, Stefanie Rupp and Monica Lopez attended the meeting from the North Orange County Chapter on Saturday July 31st. The meeting covered several topics on how the Alumnae Chapters could; streamline monthly meetings, use Roberts Rules of order, the upcoming Race for the Cure, National Council officers, and Alumnae Recruitment. I know this sounds like a lot of information (it was! 10am-3pm) so over the next few months I will highlight these topics to share with the general membership. Note: I received a copy of the Zeta Tau Alpha Fraternity Harris Directory on CD at the Officer Training and a quick “Helpful Hints” guide. If anyone would like a copy please contact Monica Lopez.

We all agree that monthly meeting should avoid too much business and incorporate more sisterhood activities. On the topic of Streamlining Meetings Rondi introduced the idea of a Consent Agenda. What is a Consent Agenda you ask???? Well I’ll tell you…

What is a Consent Agenda? 

· Is used to create more time on the meeting agenda for pressing items. 

· Allows for grouping of routine items that do not require discussion or action (e.g., a vote). 

· Is a component of the meeting agenda

Guidelines for Consent Agendas

· The board is in general agreement on the use of consent agenda and has been instructed on the procedure/process

· Board members should receive the consent agenda package 7-10 days in advance of meeting

· Board members are responsible for the knowledge and information contained in the materials of the consent agenda package. This is part of the process of preparing for the meeting.

· The consent agenda is placed at the beginning of the meeting agenda.

· List all items on the consent agenda on the meeting agenda

· Any member may request removal of an item from the consent agenda to the regular agenda prior to or at the meeting if the member wants it to be discussed separately

· The entire consent agenda is voted on without explanations or comments. Example: ”I move to accept this month’s consent agenda as submitted.”

Examples of items that could be included

· Previous board meeting or general meeting minutes

· Committee Reports

· Panhellenic, Federation updates

How to ensure efficient use of Consent Agendas

· Committee chairs need to submit items in a timely manner (specified due date) so that the consent agenda can be distributed to the membership in advance of the meeting

· Instruct the membership in advance how the consent agenda will be used, and anticipate that it may take several meetings before it becomes an effective tool.

· Use consent agendas only for routine, standard, non-controversial and self-explanatory items.

· Financial Statements / Treasurer’s Reports are never a part of the consent agenda

Benefits

· Less business more fun

· Allows members who are not able to attend the meeting the ability to view the consent agenda for the next meeting

· Allows committee and officer reports to be reported to the membership even if they are not able to attend the meeting

I know this was long but I hope it will spark some interest and conversation at the next meeting.

“To think in terms of all mankind and our service to the world…”

[image: image5.wmf]Courage Night is a powerful shopping event held at select Betsey Johnson boutiques designed to generate publicity, build breast cancer awareness, create a feeling of solidarity, and raise money for breast cancer organizations. An opportunity for women affected by breast cancer to share their experiences and shop! A percent of proceeds donated to local breast cancer charities. We have been asked to take part in the kick off event for Courage Nights at: Betsey Johnson Store, 1- 8052 Melrose Ave Los Angeles, 90046. 

Who’s Involved? ●Young Survival Coalition ●Lifetime Television ●Boarding for Breast Cancer ●Simon Malls ●SELF Magazine ●ZTA to distribute by breast cancer awareness materials, pink ribbons, etc. ●Stila will produce the lipstick GERALYN to be launched in October for breast cancer awareness. All proceeds will go to the Anastacia Fund, founded in 1993 by Evelyn H. Lauder of the Estee Lauder Companies, and run through The Breast Cancer Research Foundation. ●Zoë Hiigli will be designing the website: www.WhyIWoreLipstick.com. This website will go live August 15th and contain all info about Courage Night and will have a link to all the partners.

●Geralyn Lucas author of Why I Wore Lipstick to my mastectomy surgery tells the story about how she had her surgery at age 28 and her goal of reaching young females to educate them at an early age of the importance of self-exams. Geralyn found her lump during a self-exam in the shower.  This is why she contacted ZTA, to get the word out to young women everywhere that you need to be educated at a young age on the dangers of breast cancer, you should all be very proud to know that ZTA is mentioned in the resource page: zetataualpha.org "Even college women are now aware of the risk of breast cancer, largely due to the work of the Zeta Tau Alphas. They have made their national philanthropy cause breast cancer awareness and education. Get involved on college campuses. And "Think Pink!"

Thinking Pink October 14th 
The established theme for the Courage Night will be pink chic with pink themed food, drinks, flowers, and window displays. Zeta Tau Alpha's THINK-PINK!® trademark will tie in all the elements very nicely, so we are encouraged to use it wherever possible. Zeta Tau Alpha's amazing network of women are excited about helping to promote courage nights, and help get the word out about the book, the t-shirt, the magazine, and now the lipstick. They can provide volunteers as needed for Courage Nights, and will distribute their pink ribbons and calendar reminder stickers at the events. 

For more information please contact Annamaria Pensavalle at APLuvsPooh@aol.com if you are interested in attending the Courage Night Event on Thursday October 14, 2004 time TBA spaces are limited. Please note that the event is looking for Zetas to attend between the target age group of 20-35.

FRED Fun Facts

Zeta Stats 2002-2004

· 180,000 Initiated members

· 233 Chartered Collegiate Chapters

· 143 Active Collegiate Chapters

· 250+ Alumnae Organizations

· 5,782 Dues-paying Alumnae members

· 2,000 Volunteers served at the local level contributing more than 200,000 hours annually to Fraternity endeavors

· 83% of Collegiate Chapters pledged quota

· Ten Mentors personally assisted Chapters with unique needs

· Four Directors of New Chapters supervised new, re-colonized or reorganized chapters

Birthday Wishes and Zeta Kisses ♥♥♥
This months Birthday girls are:

 

Anna Dow 25th
Lynne Ruedy 27th

Dollar$ and Cent$

I hope everyone had a wonderful summer and are ready for some fun new programming this year. The beginning of the Zeta year is under way and as usual at this time of year Dues are Due. Some may wonder Where do my Dues go? and Why was there an increase this year of $5.00?

Hopefully this chart will help you see how far your dollar goes and the great things we can accomplish with $35.00.

All of the dues paid are distributed between Mandatory Dues / Fees and the various categories that make up Chapter Operating Expenses. As fees increase, as did the National Operating fees this year ($12.00 to $15.00 causing an increase in member dues) and new events/activities are implemented into our yearly program the expenses start to add up. Some of the Categories (listed in the legend below) are not represented in the pie chart such as Supplies. This is because these categories have not incurred a cost ”$0” for the 2003-2004 year. 

What about Donations? Donations are used to help fund activities and supplement the costs for the NOC Chapter such as the Annual Tea, Recruitment Mailings and Collegiate support. The extra dollars contributed help our North Orange County Chapter continue to do fun sisterhoods events every year and allow us to make the most of our Dues dollar.

Get to know your Sister… 

Since August is the beginning of Recruitment I would like to introduce you to a relatively new NOC Zeta Sister. This Zeta sister joined our group due to last years recruitment emailing, and is now our Service Chair-woman. 

While attending the Southwestern University, Georgetown in Texas Lambda Chapter Stefanie studied Child Study and Language Development hoping to learn something that would help others develop. While attending school Stefanie was a member of the Education Honor Society, Kappa Delta Pi, as well as holding the offices of Secretary and VPI in her chapter. After leaving Southwestern University Stefanie met Jason Rupp who as it turns out was her boss and have now been married 2 ½ years with their 16 month yellow lad Cooper. 

Stefanie no longer works in child development but has changed careers, something we can all relate to-and works in Foodservice Marketing and Sales Planning for Garden burger (yummm), which keeps her busy with travel and of course work making it hard to attend all of our events but we are happy to have her especially at the this years Annual Garage Sale. When asked what her dream job would be she tells that designing educational materials would be the best of both worlds…helping kids and being creative. 

Thanks Stefanie for being a great new addition to the NOC Family.

Please return the bottom portion to start enjoying the benefits of Sisterhood with the North Orange County Zetas Dues: $35.00    Checks payable to: NOC ZTA    

Send to: 1230 La Cresta Drive, La Habra Heights CA 90631

North Orange County ZTA Membership Form

Name: ___________________________________

Address: _________________________________

Home Phone: _____________________________

Email Address: ___________________________

□ I would like to join the North Orange County Chapter, I have included $35.00 for annual dues

□ I am not able to join at this time but I would like to make a donation
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